
BRADLEY FIRE & POLICE COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

                                                                       
COMMISSIONERS 
George Golwitzer, Chairman 
John Arrington, Secretary 
Greg Glidewell, Commissioner 
 
Chairman Golwitzer called the Regular meeting of the Bradley Fire & Police Commission to order on  
Monday, December 6, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  
Chairman Golwitzer, Secretary Arrington, Commissioner Glidewell, Police Chief Barber and Fire Chief 
Kaderabek 
 
REVIEW/APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
A motion was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by Chairman Golwitzer to approve the 
November 1, 2021, Regular meeting minutes.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
 
CORRESPONDENCE/COMMUNICATION:  None 
 
APPROVAL OF BILLS:   
The commissioners reviewed the Stanard and Associates invoice (1 of 2) of $5,784.01 for the Police 
Lieutenant Promotional Process.  A motion was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by 
Chairman Golwitzer to approve the bill.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried. 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
The commissioners reviewed the status of the Police Lieutenant Promotional testing preparation.  
Stanard and Associates worked with Police Chief Barber to create a written exam study guide. This study 
guide is being distributed to all eligible candidates.  They will conduct a candidate orientation Zoom 
session with the candidates taking the exam.  The session will be recorded and a link will be shared with 
those candidates who could not attend the session.  Chief Barber will work with Stanard and Associates 
to schedule the Zoom session.  The written exam administration has been scheduled for February 1st and 
the Assessment Center is scheduled for February 8th. 
 
Chairman Golwitzer reported that there has been no change in the status of the conditional offers of 
employment given to two firefighter candidates.  Both conditional offers are dependent on the 
candidates being issued an EMT-Paramedic License by the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) by 
their respective deadlines.  Candidate Dan Hill’s conditional offer expires on December 31, 2021 and 
candidate Cody Reinbold’s conditional offer expires on March 31, 2022. 
 
Chairman Golwitzer reported there are ten candidates that have submitted applications for the next 
Firefighter on-line written exam scheduled for December 15th through December 18th.  The status of 



each applicant was reviewed and feedback/direction was given to Stanard and Associates on the actions 
to be taken for those candidates missing information. 
 
The proposed 2022 Regular Fire and Police Meeting schedule was presented and reviewed. A motion 
was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by Secretary Arrington to approve the 2022 
meeting schedule.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried. 

 
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Commissioner Glidewell and seconded by 
Secretary Arrington to adjourn the meeting.  Roll call (3 ayes, 0 nays).  Motion carried.  Meeting 
adjourned at 6:40 p.m. 
 


